Memo

Date: Wednesday 8 May 2024

To: All Affiliates, Regions and Members
From: Mark Hearnden — Chair, NSWTA
Subject: EOI Interested Director Country

At the 2023 NSW Touch Association (NSWTA) Annual General Meeting (AGM) held on 10 February 2024,
the position of Interested Director (Country) remained unfilled, creating a casual vacancy.

In accordance with clause 27.3 (a) of the New South Wales Touch Association Constitution (NSWTA
Constitution), the NSWTA Board of Directors (NSWTA Board) holds the authority to appoint a suitably
qualified member to this position. The appointed member will serve until the next AGM, at which point
the position will be open for election by the membership.

At a recent NSWTA Board meeting, it was decided to invite expressions of interest from qualified NSWTA
members who are committed to the growth and prosperity of the NSWTA. Eligible members are
encouraged to apply for the role.

In accordance with clause 24.2 of the NSWTA Constitution and in consideration of the current gender
composition of the NSWTA Board, this opportunity is exclusively available to female members.

Consistent with clause 25.1 of the NSWTA Constitution, the NSWTA Board has determined that the
following specific criteria be met for the Interested Director (Country) role.

e A member of the NSWTA.

e Must reside within and be a member of an Affiliate within either the West South West Suns, Hunter
Western Hornets, Northern Eagles and Southern Rebels Affiliates located outside the Sydney
metropolitan area.

e Demonstrated leadership skills.

e Demonstrated negotiation skills.

e Demonstrated relationship building skills.

e Demonstrated strategic plan development and management experience.

e Demonstrated strong understanding of Governance practices.

e Demonstrated business skills and practices.

e Demonstrated financial acumen.

e Maintain high ethical standards for the betterment of the game.
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For transparency, the NSWTA Board may also approach potential candidates who are deemed suitable
for the role.

Members are invited to submit Expressions Of Interest (EOI) by the closing date of 5pm, Tuesday 21
2024.

To submit your expression of interest, please click here.
For reference, you can access the NSWTA Board Policy here.
For reference, you can access to the NSWTA Constitution here.

Should you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact the NSWTA General Manager Dean Russell
via dean.russell@nswtouch.com.au or 0417 242 989.

Mark Hearnden
Chairperson
NSWTA


https://form.jotform.com/241229106366857
https://nswtouch.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/08/G001-22-Board-policy-2022-Update.pdf
https://nswtouch.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/08/2022-NSWTA-Constitution-1-1.pdf
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